As long as they are connected to us (HETVRevalidation@thamesvalley.hee.nhs.uk)

through GMC Connect, we will be aware that their revalidation date is nearing. This then prompts me to collate all the evidence we need to make a recommendation to the GMC. This evidence is usually taken from ARCP documents, supervisor reports and the trainees’ declarations on their form R. This can all be done ‘behind the scenes’ so that there is nothing specific the trainee needs to do as long as they have engaged with training and completed the paperwork required for ARCPs etc. If a trainee has undertaken non-training posts before they started their GP training then we would usually contact the trainee directly to request any previous appraisal evidence from these posts. This is because training posts are covered by the ARCP process whereas for those who have completed training or are not in a training post, the appraisal provides the evidence needed.

However, if the trainee is due to complete training within the next 12 months (or 12 months from their actual revalidation date) then we would defer them so that they are not being revalidated twice in one year. Deferrals for trainees are predominantly for administrative purposes and should not be considered a negative action in these cases. The GMC expects there to be many deferrals made for trainees to align with their training.

